
 

MILTON KEYNES LPA – RURAL TEAM - PCSO C9677 DAVID HUCKLE 

Contact 101 

Email:david.huckle@thamesvalley.police.uk 

Web: www.thamesvalley.police.uk 

 

Police Report – Hanslope – March 2023 

Crime Report / Incidents from 14th February – 12th March 2023 

 
1 x Public Order, 1 x Harassment, 1 x Dangerous Dog, 1 x Theft from Vehicle, 1 x Theft, 1 x Criminal 

Damage = 6 in Hanslope during the period 14/02/23 to 12/03/23 

 

Community Forum Meeting for the North Rural West Community 
 
The new date is now Wednesday 10th May 2023 at 7:30pm – Location to be confirmed - All residents are 
welcome to attend.  

 

This Month’s Crime Reduction Advice is – Fly Tipping and how to report this 

 
I have noticed that fly tipping (the illegal dumping of household rubbish) seems to be a continual problem 

throughout the rural areas, and I have plotted the locations onto a map. The areas that have been used to 

leave household waste (furniture & black blacks filled with rubbish), along with the remains of cannabis 

plants and set ups.  

 

I always photograph the rubbish, and use the 3 words app to give a precise location, I then contact the 

council online, and they will you give you a reference number, they will then email you back, when it has 

been removed. 

 

 

mailto:david.huckle@thamesvalley.police.uk
http://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/


I have identified 45 different areas where fly tipping has been left., I would ask that if you are out and about 

your village walking the dog, taking the children to school etc. If you come across fly tipping can, I please 

ask you to report, examples below of recent fly tipping in the area.  

 

 

MK COUNCIL ADVICE 

If you see, any dumped rubbish let us know as soon as possible. If you witness fly tipping record the 

location, date, time and the vehicle registration number if possible, Call our Customer Services on 01908 

252570 or complete this online report. This link will take you to the MK Council or search MK Council report 

fly tipping report. 

 

LOCAL PCSO ADVICE 

If you see a person or vehicle leaving rubbish beside the road etc., if it is safe to do so make a note of the 

registration number and a description of the driver. Please call 101 and report the vehicle. 

 

IF YOU ARE GETTING RUBBISH TAKEN AWAY 

Householders have a duty to ensure that their household waste is only given to an authorised waste carrier 
to dispose of or taken to a licensed waste site. They must take all steps reasonable to ensure their waste 
isn't illegally dumped: 

• Check the tradesperson is a registered waste carrier with a valid licence. Ask to see their Waste 
Carrier Licence, which they should have with them or check online by searching the Environment 
Agency's Public Register. 

• Ask where they will take your waste? If in doubt, don’t use them 
• Get a receipt with the carrier’s name and address 
• Take down their registration number 
• How much are they charging? If it sounds too good to be true, then it probably is 

Householders can be fined up if they pass their waste to an unlicensed waste carrier, which is 
subsequently fly-tipped. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.milton-keynes.gov.uk/waste-and-recycling/report-or-request-it/report-litter-glass-fly-tipping-or-graffiti
https://environment.data.gov.uk/public-register/view/search-waste-carriers-brokers
https://environment.data.gov.uk/public-register/view/search-waste-carriers-brokers


Newport Pagnell Police Office 

                      

The Newport Pagnell Neighbourhood Police team have recently moved into their new premises next to the 

fire station. 

The Team is led by Sgt Tom Montgomery and the PCSO’s cover the following areas (L – R) PCSO James 

Andrews (Olney) PCSO David Huckle (Rural West) PCSO Arlene Ormston (Rural East) Sgt Montgomery 

(PCSO Travis Philips and PCSO Terry Rhodes (Newport Pagnell). Sgt Montgomery comes to us with a 

wealth of knowledge around neighbourhood policing, and the team are looking forward to working with him.  

Everyone is happy to be back in Newport Pagnell, it helps the Olney and Rural Team to access to get to 

their areas easier, and for Newport Pagnell we can step out of the door and we in the town. If you see, the 

team out please say hello. 

Important note -the new police office is not open to the public, and the nearest station with public 

access is Milton Keynes Police Station in Central Milton Keynes 

Thames Valley Alert Messaging 

Sign up to the free community messaging system Called Thames Valley Alert This site provides an 

invitation for you to participate in the exchange of information with Thames Valley Police, Neighbourhood 

Watch and other community groups. As a registered recipient you will not only benefit from two way 

messaging but may also learn about those in your community subject of anti-social behaviour orders, help 

identify suspected or wanted criminals or learn about community groups, events or meetings in your area 

https://www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk 

 

Follow us on Twitter: @tvp_mk     Follow us on Facebook: TVP Milton Keynes 

https://www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk/

